

#### Eeny-meeny-miny-mo

One-and-a-half-year old Lynden Roffel of Glen Williams gets some help from his grandmother, Stein Ligterink, while picking out some flowers at the Bennett Health Care Centre penny carnival last Saturday.

Lynden's donation, along with those from several browsers and buyers, will be used to help purchase equipment at the health centre. (Herald photo)

### Legion ladies elect new officers

By MID BRUNSKI Herald Special

At our last meeting the new officers and executive for the coming year were elected as follows: President, Marjorie Tutty; -1st Vice President, Ruby Bailey; 2nd

Vice President, Shiela Hicks;

Treasurer, Flo Carawell; Corresponding Secretary, Jean Reid; Recording Secretary, Grace Harrison; and Sargent at Arms, Marg Clarke.

Your new executive consists of Monica Southon, Liz McNeilley, Hazel Dumper, Trudy Paul, Mary Russell, and Kathy Watson. Membership chairperson is Monica Southen and Sports efficer is Anne Nicholson

Congratulations ladies. We know you will do a terrific job this coming

We are glad to report that Greta Stoddard, Mary Cooper and Vi King are all back home from hospital. Doris Chamberlin has been transferred to Peel Memorial Hospital and we certainly wish Doris all the best in her fight for a full recovery.

There will be a steak supper and dance held in the auditorium,

upstairs at the Legion on Saturday, June 11. Supper is to be served at 8 p.m. We hope for a great turnout for this affair. See you all there.

Lily Maybanks had a wonderful birthday celebration this year and she has asked me to extend her thanks to her many friends and to wish you all a very wonderful summer.

Don't forget our last meeting for the summer will be the usual third Thursday in the month of June. Come out for this one and meet your new officers. Hope you are looking forward to enjoying the spring when, and if it gets here.

#### Ashgrove WI members 'visit' PEI

ASHGROVE-Members of the Ashgrove Women's Institute chose the theme "P.E.I. - Our twin province" for their meeting held at Hillcrest Church on May 17 with Muriel Nurse as hostess. Marion McPhail, 1st vice-president, chaired the meeting in the absence of the president.

Secretary Verna Bird called the roll to be answered by "Bring a souvenir or special memory or tell why I would like to visit P.E.I." Of the 24 members and four guests present all but five or six had been to the island province. They told of the beautiful scenery, the red soll, the potato fields, the lobster dinners and tuna fishing as well as displaying various souvenirs, among them a copy of Anne of Green Gables.

Marion Hunter gave an interesting reading from one of L.M. Montgomery's journals telling of her childhood and of the landmarks around Cavendish.

A profile of Beatrice Reeves, our F.W.I.C. president, who comes from

P.E.I. was given by Peggy Knapp.

Program convenor Mildred Blackett introduced her neighbors Ian and Beth Carter, who first visited Prince Edward Island 14 years ago. They liked it so much that they later bought a one-room schoolhouse as a holiday property. Located at Springbrook, the school was built in 1855 and was the last one on the island to be closed. They have not changed its appearance on the outside. As a result tourists are constantly stopping to take pictures of it. They showed many interesting alides of the island including pictures of their own schoolhouse with the sand dunes in the background and of the birthplace of L.M. Montgomery.

A souvenir of P.E.I. was won by Margaret McDonald for correctly guessing 122,000 people as the population of the province.

Muriel McClure thanked the Carters for their pictures and commentary and presented them with a grapevine wreath made by Mildred Blackett from her own vines.

Those members who had recently taken a course on smocking arranged a display of dresses, bonnets, aprons and Christmas decorations. Norma Alexander gave a vote of thanks to the leader Margaret McDonald, her assistant Elizabeth Wilson and Thelma Wilkinson, hostess for the course, and

presented each with a gift.

Plans were made to enter displays in both the Georgetown and Milton

The next meeting will be the planning meeting to be held at the home of Mildred Blackett on Monday, May 30 at 12:30.

#### **ANNOUNCEMENT**



WARREN J. SMITH

ARNOLD & BANBURY, Barristers & Solicitors, are pleased to announce that WARREN J. SMITH is now associated with the firm and will continue to practice in the areas of Family Law, Personal Injury and Commercial Litigation. Mr. Smith has been practicing law in Toronto for the past 13 years. He graduated from Queen's University with a B.Commerce (Honours) in 1970 and with a Bachelor of Laws (LL.B.) in 1973. He completed his Articles of Law and the Bar Admission Course at Osgoode Hall, in Toronto. Mr. Smith is married and has been residing in Georgetown with his wife and three children for more than a year.

## CO-OP GAS BAR

TORONTO
SUSPAPER
NEW SPAPER
NINIMUM 25 LITRES
\* MINIMUM 25 LITRES
VEHICLE FUEL FILL-UP



# Meet Sunshine Girls!

THURSDAY, MAY 26 & FRIDAY, MAY 27/88 - 7 A.M.-11 A.M.

CO-OP GAS BAR 333 GUELPH ST., GEORGETOWN — 877-2271

OPEN: Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday

VISA

6:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m. 7:30 a.m.-9:30 p.m. 9:30 a.m.-9:30 p.m.

